

August 30th, 2025

Dear Chairman Grassley and Ranking Member Durbin:

I am writing to endorse Sara Carter for head of the White House Office of National Drug Control Policy.

Sara is a leader in her field and a pioneer in reporting on the fentanyl crisis. Her work has provided valuable education to our nation at a time when much of the dangers of fentanyl were not yet known by the public. Her reporting put millions of families on alert who otherwise might have been ignorant of the dangers of fentanyl.

She is a devoted mother of six and, as such, has her heart in the right place in terms of protecting our young people from the scourge of drug addiction and abuse. As a parent who lost a child to fentanyl poisoning, I trust Sara to lead the charge to protect the remaining children, yet untouched by the nation's drug crisis. I know angel parents around the country who feel the same way about her as I do. We all hope you will confirm her.

Sincerely,

Samuel P. Chapman CEO Parent Collective Inc.